
BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNGIL
MEETING MINUTES
November 12,2024

President:
Vice President:
Sec/Treasurer:

Annabella Hilliard - excused
Austin Stewart
Gwen lnskeep

Old Business:

. Austin Stewart called the meeting to order at approximately 10:00 a.m.
o Introductions were done.

Austin Stewart provided a couple ideas for speakers on life/safety that would have real life stories to
share at the spring Contractor's Luncheon and proposed fall "Dozer Days". Julie Maki, Manager of
Digline, recommended a local contractor such as Williams Pipeline, if possible. Chris Sigrist
recommended reaching out to Idaho Power or Rocky Mountain Power. Erika Payne with Intermountain
Gas knew ofsomeone within their company that could do a presentation.

Julie recommended reaching out to Digline for an updated list of contractors in the area. Chris
recommended including traffic safety companies in the meetings, events and safety trainings. Austin
also believed including the police and/or fire department would be advantageous.

Einancial Report:
Current Business Checking Balance as of ll-12-24 was $1,325.42

No new subdivisions were reported in the county.

New Business:

Scott Murphy reported that Jon Gregory had started construction in his subdivision, Sunset Cove
Division 2, along Gary drive and will be starting on a commercial development along Witson Drive
soon.

Chris reported that ITD is currently working on the I- l5 roadway expansion from New Gate to Fort Hall
Interchange and working on plans for Exit #89 reconstruct.

The group discussed development in the area and the recent increase in Tolmhomes.

Safetv Minute:

Austin Stewart recently had an incident at homes with his fireplace and warned of the importance of
wearing gloves when dealing with fire.

Chris Sigrist reminded everyone to pay close attention to traffic control signs, especially with the
snowing weather as their visibility can be significantly decreased. He also reminded everyone to ensure
their windshields are completely defrosted prior to leaving the driveway and to give yourself extra time
to get to your destination.

Approval of Minutes:
Austin Stewart motioned to approve the minutes from October 9th 2024. Chris Sigrist seconded the
motion. All in favor. Motion passed.
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The nextBingham County UCC meetingwill be held at 10:00 a.m. on December 1012024, atthe
Bingham County Public Works Offices.

Meeting adiourned at approximatelv 10:34 a.m.

Gwen Inskeep (Secretary/Treasurer)

2


